Report of the Faculty Representative to the

University Board of Governors

Presented to the March 7, 2008 Regular Meeting of the

West Virginia State University Faculty Senate

February 8, 2008, Especially Called Meeting of the BOR

The Board of Governors met for a specially called meeting on Friday, February 8, 2008. The meeting was by telephone conference call. The physical location of the meeting was at the Erickson Alumni Center. Board Chair Mr. Eric Coleman presided over the meeting. This special meeting was to consider hiring an interim president for the West Virginia State Community and Technical College.

Executive session

Meeting in executive session, the board heard from the then interim CTC president, Dr. Ronald Bartley in regard to consolation with the West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission regarding hiring an interim president. He then recommended that the board consider naming Dr. Kathy D’Antoni to the position. After answering questions from the board, Dr. Bartley left the executive session. The board then thoroughly discussed its options in naming a new interim president. As faculty representative, I presented to the board three concerns expressed to me by representatives of the CTC faculty: ( The interim president should be from the outside of the WVSCTC and WVSU; ( Getting a new president for the CTC is more urgent than ever and the process should be reasonably expedited; and ( The interim president will be appointed with the understanding that the naming of a new vice president of academic affairs will wait until a new president is in place. Two other board members conveyed that they had heard similar concerns from the CTC faculty and staff.  At the conclusion of that discussion, the board adjourned executive session and reconvened its public meeting.

Actions taken by the BOG

The board discussed naming Dr. Kathy D’Antoni as the Interim President of West Virginia State 
Community and Technical College. Dr. D’Antoni holds a high-level bureaucratic post in the HEPC Chancellor’ office. The board’s understanding was that Dr. D’Antoni would be given a leave of absence from the HEPC, during her tenure as the CTC Interim President.

Mr. Walter Greenhowe moved that Dr. Kathy D’Antoni be named The motion was adopted unanimously .

Planning for Board Development

The Board of Governors will meet for a retreat and training on Wednesday, March 12. The next regular meeting of the board is the afternoon of Thursday, March 13.

Status of BOG draft police

As of the writing of this report (March 5, 2008), the Draft Policy #58 concerning textbooks, which was approved on January 17 has not yet been posted. On January 17, the board approved the draft policy’s posting for a 30-day period for public comment.

